
 

 

Newsletter 

Term 3 September 2014 

  

Wednesdaty 17th 

September 

 

 Tea towel orders were due  

Friday 19th 

Septemeber 

 

Friday 26th 

Septemeber 

 Parent education session 

9am -10.15 

 

 Civil defence supplies due 

  

 

 Last day term 3 

Friday 26th 

September 

  

29/30th  Sept & 2,3rd 

October 

 

 

 

 Holiday programe 

Monday 13th October  term 4 begins  

Dates for Term 3 2014 

                 Office: 04 475 9688 

 Council meeting 13/10 

 Materials making evening 23/10 

 Labour day (preschool closed) 

27/10 

 Working Bee 9/11 

 Rupert & Friends (performance at 

preschool) 17/11 

 Council meeting 17/11 and 15/12 

 International day (last day of 

term) 16/12 

Coming up in term 4 
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From the Centre Leader: Florence 
Kia Ora whanau, 

Well, it looks like spring is here!!! Our kowhai tree is blossoming and it’s getting warmer already! Our hat policy 

becomes effective from the beginning of term 4 and after Labour week end (Monday 27
th
 October), it is “no hat no 

play.” But from now, on sunny days, it is a good idea to start wearing sun hats and get into a good habit. We 

recommend large brimmed-hats that cover the face and the neck.  

Thank you to all the parents who spent time at the working bee, on the 24
th
 of August. The garden always looks 

amazing after your hard work, and the classrooms feel so clean, especially those  corners we never have the time to 

clean! The Open Day was good and the nice weather was also very welcoming. Elke (the Playgroup supervisor) 

also came along , which was very useful as most families who visited the preschool  have babies who can start at 

Playgroup! Next term, Elke and I will run a Material Making evening, for the playgroup and the preschool. More 

information to follow. 

MANZ Conference:  Tracy and Seedevi made a brilliant presentation of our self-review! The feedback was 

hugely positive and the experience (same presentation to 8 different groups of 10-12 teachers, in 12 minutes!), 

although daunting to start with, ended up being energizing and extremely rewarding! The Conference, whose topic 

was ‘the reflective practitioner’, was fabulous! At our preschool, we all endeavour to reflect on our practice, and 

seek to improve and change for better outcomes for the tamariki.  

Parent Education Session: our next session will on Friday 19 September, from 9am to 10.15am. I would like to 

share some feedback from the Brainwave Presentation and invite parents who came to the workshop to join me. If 

you cannot attend, I encourage you to check out the article in our newsletter! It’s very useful information! Mary, 

Nina, Camilla and myself came back from the workshop so inspired and excited about our new learning, brain 

development, our Montessori environment and way of doing things and how it all makes sense! 

Professional Development: Some of us are due to renew our First Aid Certificate. This will happen during the 

holidays. There will also be some Montessori workshops that some of us will attend, around the material. They 

will be held at Wa Ora Montessori preschool, in Naenae, and our focus will be Language and Maths. Julia has 

finished her 3
rd

 practicum and her associate teacher marked her practice as ‘outstanding’! She will do her 4
th
 (and 

final) practicum during the first 3 weeks of Term 4. Nina is also aiming to finish all her Montessori training 

assignments by the end of the year. All credits go to both of them, for working almost full time while studying 

really hard! 

Holiday Programme: we will run our last Holiday programme for the year, during the first week of the holiday, 

on Monday/Tuesday and Thursday/Friday. More details and enrolment forms are now out. 

Fish and Chips evening…I heard was a success and Zappo was hilarious, as usual! I could not attend, but my two 

boys, Oscar and Max, went on my behalf! And they had a brilliant time! I like the idea of our community still 

being welcoming and attractive to our current whanau as our past pupils! 

Nga mihi nui, 

Florence 
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Civil defence:  

Thank you to everyone who has 

already helped re-stock our Civil 

Defence supplies.  Look out for 

the list in the foyer for families 

to sign up to provide food/other 

emergency supplies if you 

haven’t done so already.  Could 

we please have all supplies 

dropped into the preschool by 

Friday 26
th

 September. 

Record-keeping 

The Preschool must maintain up 

to date records so we have also 

requested you to update your list 

of people who are authorised to 

collect your children.  Only 

people listed on this form will be 

able to collect your child. 

Immunisation record: The 

Preschool is required to keep an 

up to date immunisation record.  

If your child has recently had 

their 4 year old immunisations 

please provide a copy to the 

Office. 

Hazards Register:  The Preschool 

has a hazards register.  This is a 

living document and is checked 

regularly by staff and the 

property officer.  Items are added 

and removed.  If you become 

aware of a potential health and 

safety hazard please note it on 

the register in the foyer. 

From the Administrator: Nicola 

   

 

Working Bees 

Please support our working 

bees which are held once a 

term.   Each family is 

required to participate in 

one per year (assigned 

alphabetically).   The 

ÒÅÓÕÌÔÓ ÁÒÅ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ ƧÓÉÍÐÌÙ 

extraordinary and it is 

with a real sense of pride 

that everyone i nvolved 

stands back and observes 

how much can be achieved in 

just a few hours of good 

honest hard graft. By day Ʀs 

end the preschool is left 

ƥÇÌÅÁÍÉÎÇƗ ÓÈÉÎÙ ÁÎÄ ÎÅ×. Ʀ  

The next working is  

9th  November surnames Q- Z.  

 

 

Fundraising 

Tea towels orders and payment 

are due in the Office by 

Wednesday 17
th

September. 

Financial 

The Preschool’s financial 

statements for 2013 have been 

finalised.  The statements, which 

show the Preschool’s financial 

position as at 31
st
 December 

2013, are available for all 

parents to view.  A copy is in the 

office and on the Charities 

Commission website.   

Wanted:  

 A property officer to help out 

with small maintenance jobs 

and advise on bigger 

property issues.   

 A spare booster seat to hold 

at the Preschool for 

emergencies. 

 Do you have an old laptop or 

desktop computer that we 

could have to run the class 

photo’s in the foyer? 

Please see Nicola.  

PLEASE CHECK YOU HAVE 

SIGNED ALL WEEKS IN THE 

ATTENDANCE REGISTER. 
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Kia ora, Hello everyone, 

From our recent updates, you may 

know this term has been quite busy. 

We’ve had children coming to our 

class and others leaving it. We say 

goodbye to Joe, who moves to 

Pohotukawa this term and from then 

on our roll will be mostly unchanged 

for a while. A spate of “bugs” has 

kept our daily attendance levels low 

as well. If your child needs medicine 

at school we need written consent. 

In the following weeks Mary and I 

will focus on creating a safe 

environment for our children, where 

they can do independent and 

purposeful work. The teachers have 

been reflecting on this aspect of 

“purposefulness” for our classroom 

activities. So you may see a few 

changes in materials on the shelves 

and attitudes in our selection of them 

for the classroom.  We will be 

looking at the Practical Life area 

first. Dr Montessori has said that one 

cannot have a Montessori classroom 

without Practical Life. So why not 

start here? 

 What will the children say about it 

and how will they respond to these 

changes is what we want to observe. 

If they are purposeful, then they 

should be applicable, as much as 

possible, outside the classroom as 

well. And not become activities 

done in isolation at Montessori 

school. This initiative has come 

 

Kowhai morning class  

 

from teachers who are doing 

professional development in a 

variety of situations. It is very 

empowering for us as a team, to 

share and learn from each other and 

work to improve our children’s 

learning. We invite feedback from 

the family on this initiative as well. 

You could write in profile books, 

comment directly or send us e-mail 

on your child’s comments and 

responses to this. 

On Friday the 6
th
 of September, we 

celebrated Father’s day. It is always 

so special to meet and greet parents. 

Our children are so happy and proud 

to show off their dads. We hope our 

dad’s liked their portraits and thank 

you Richard Chapman for doing the 

story at circle time. Could we add 

your name to our rolodex? 

On housekeeping matters; Please 

check your parent interview dates. If 

they need re-scheduling, try 

exchanging dates with another 

parent and then e-mail us first. 

Failing this we will try to find an 

alternative time and date if possible. 

Mary and I look forward to 

reading your feedback on the 

planning questions we sent out a 

fortnight ago. We will start doing 

the term 4 planning, based on 

your input soon. We also wish to  

remind parents to follow up with 

feedback from our Parent/teacher 

interviews.  Term 4 is also time for 

hats and our policy comes into force 

the week after Labour Day. 

Reminding your child to check for 

hat in bag from the start of term 4 is a 

good Practical Life activity to do at 

home. Packing and checking their 

bag each day, promotes their sense of 

responsibility and independence. It is 

an important factor in developing self 

confidence in a child. 

Keep an eye out for notices 

coming up on events in term 4, on 

our notice boards as well as in the 

pockets. Mary and I hope we have 

“served” your child family and 

whanau well this term. That is the 

mission Dr Montessori advocated 

for all her “directors” and it is the 

vision of our school too. 

 

Kakite Ano, happy holidays to 

you all. 
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Kauri morning 
class  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kia ora everyone 

It is hard to believe that we are 

more than half way through the 

term, and in fact the whole year.  

With Julia being away on teaching 

experience for four weeks the time 

has gone quickly.  A very big 

thank you to Pam who worked 

with me while Julia was away. 

Pam has established a good 

relationship with the children, and 

continues to relieve for us when 

needed.  It was great to have Julia 

back last week and to hear all her 

news.  We have had many 

conversations about the group of 

children and our environment, and 

have decided to implement some 

changes and undertake a self-

review on the practical life area, 

and practical life activities.  It is 

good to reflect upon our practice 

and also our philosophy, and that 

is what I have been doing recently.  

This led to discussions with Julia 

and the changes. We have started 

with the children making the play 

dough by themselves, and also 

making scones every morning 

without help (at this stage, the 

ingredients are premeasured).  

We just have to put the scones in 

the oven for them. It is interesting 

to observe that the 3 -4year old 

children get the making and 

baking completed very 

efficiently, but the older children 

spend more time talking, 

observing and commenting on 

what they are doing!  I suppose, 

multitasking might be another 

name for this! 

 

If you would like to chat to us 

about your child, the list is on the 

wall in the corridor; we would 

love to see you.   We will be 

saying goodbye to several 

children who are leaving at the 

end of the term, and all going 

across to Pohutukawa; so it’s not 

goodbye, but ka kite. 

 

We will keep you up to date with 

our self-review, in the meantime, 

happy parenting and ka kite ano, 

Bronwyn and Julia 
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     Kowhai afternoon class  

 

Kia ora, what amazing weather 

we have been enjoying! Since 

the last newsletter we have 

welcomed Anna, Henry and 

Mila and we have farewelled 

Hunter and Ella. 

                                                                                                                                                                 

It was very special to have dads 

(and granddads) in class for our 

Father’s Day celebration. We 

really appreciate dads taking 

the time from busy schedules 

as this is a very special 

opportunity to spent time with 

your child in our Montessori 

community. The children 

seemed really pleased to show 

dads some of their favourite 

activities, sing some songs and 

also sit altogether and share 

afternoon tea, thanks for the 

yummy food. 

 

                                                                                                                                                                        

A big thanks to Aroha’s mum 

Aroha and Saaj Kaha for 

coming along and making 

Matariki winter soup with us, 

some children enjoyed three 

helpings!   

                                                                                                 

This term Nina and I have been 

supporting some children 

around ‘being a good friend’ 

which has actually turned into 

very special learning for all the 

class.  We have been practicing 

many Grace and Courtesy 

lessons, reading children’s 

books around friendship, and 

role modelling at Circle Time 

as well as numerous 

conversations with children 

and whānau. We realise that 

friendships particularly around 

4-6 years are often of 

fundamental importance to the 

child and navigating the 

dynamics extremely important 

social learning. Flora’s family 

kindly donated a friendship 

cake, called Herman to our 

class which we must feed for 

ten days before baking it and 

eating together. Thank you 

Flora! Arjun’s mum Fiona lent 

us a children’s book 

‘Friendship is like a seesaw’ by 

Shona Innes & Irisz Agocs 

which we are reading with the 

children. Nina and I are jointly 

working on a learning story 

around ‘being a good friend’ 

which involves our akonga and 

when it is finished we will 

display it along the corridor 

outside our class to share with 

our school community. Enjoy 

the rest of the term,  

 

Tracy and Nina.    
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Wednesday afternoon extension  

Our routine of Wednesday afternoon 

baking continues and is hugely popular. 

To support the explosion around 

literacy that we are enjoying we also 

tell stories during the mixing and 

stirring which are often a mixture of 

fact and fiction. We also practice ‘being 

a good friend’ so that we can role 

model to the younger members of the 

class on other days. We have enjoyed 

trips to Ngaio Library as part of our 

Matariki celebration and we also 

enjoyed a trip to the City Gallery to see 

the Seung Yul Oh ‘Moamoa A Decade’ 

art works exhibition which was a great 

connection to Eugene’s family’s 

Korean cultural heritage. Next term we 

are planning to go to Te Papa to see the 

dinosaur exhibition.  

 

 

 

Lunch Group 

On the last day of Term 2, we 

organised a shared lunch, on the 

deck and it was fantastic! The 

weather was with us and every 

child/family contributed with some 

yummy, healthy food. It was so 

successful that we have decided to 

make it a regular event, at the end 

of every term! We encouraged 

children to try new food, practicing 

moderation with sweet things! We 

generally ‘check’ the child’s lunch 

box, only to make sure that they 

have eaten a balanced lunch, but 

we would never force a child to 

over eat or insist on finishing their 

lunch. We also recommend small 

portions, and if you can, get the 

child involved in the preparation. 

This term, we are trialing a new 

way of running lunch group. 

Children have lunch from 12 to 

12.30, then they have 10-15 

minutes for a play outside and we 

finish with a short mat time. 

During Term 1 and 2, we focused 

on topics and mini projects, trying 

to follow the children’s interests. 

We have mainly focused on 

geography (learning about 

different countries and cultures) 

and special celebrations such as 

Easter and Matariki. 

This term, we have decided to be 

more flexible, and more creative. 

Instead of following a topic for one 

week or 2, each teacher involved in 

lunch group, takes turn at 

presenting something to the 

children, trying to spark their 

imagination, develop their 

curiosity and plant a seed of 

interest. We have read stories, done 

some drama and role play, listened 

to music, made some science 

experiments, talked about 

rainbows…One activity seems to 

lead into another activity. For 

example, we have been able to 

look at rainbows in many different 

ways: storytelling, bubble making, 

songs and dance, colour mixing… 

It is great that all the teachers in 

lunch group (Seedevi, Bronwyn, 

Mary, Julia and Florence) get a 

chance to do something with the 

group as we all have different 

talents and ideas that we can now 

implement. It is refreshing to try 

new ways and we think our 

tamariki are also enjoying the 

variety! 
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3 PM  

Extension 

Mary and Pam have been working 

in the extension group to cover for 

Bronwyn and Seedevi who took 

sick leave during the term. Thank 

you to them both for filling in at 

short notice. The teachers have 

been following through with 

topics of interests introduced at 

lunch group at extension time too. 

 Some recent topics of interest 

have been rainbows, birds and Te 

Reo. The children also worked on 

the science topic of weather, air 

and wind. They enjoyed making 

kites, drawing and painting 

rainbows and blowing bubbles as 

part of the discovery and 

exploration on this theme. The 

bubble activity followed through 

to garden time in the morning as 

well. The older children were able 

to model bubble blowing and 

were joined by younger friends 

and fun was had by all on some 

beautiful sunny days outside. 

Bronwyn and I have adjusted our 

working style slightly for the 

Tuesday and Thursdays. One of us 

now does a group teaching 

activity while the other assists 

individual children. We have 

adopted this approach based on 

observing and reflecting on 

classroom dynamics and 

composition of gender and age. 

Our aim is to provide the 

optimum learning environment for 

the children and we change and 

adapt the environment 

accordingly. Perhaps you have got 

some feedback from your child 

about the change? Do share this 

information with us. 

Florence and I do a mixture of 

creative, practical and formal 

work on Fridays. The children 

worked on making a lovely 

textured rainbow in the past two 

weeks with Florence and Mary 

and Florence did sewing and I 

made reinforced kites with them 

earlier in the term. Creative dance, 

action and word games and 

outside play in the “big 

playground” are other areas where 

we promote the child’s sense of 

well- being through physical 

activity and socialization. This 

term we have also being focusing 

on the Grace and Courtesy aspect 

of the curriculum. Florence, 

Bronwyn and I have used stories 

and visual media to introduce 

ideas on sharing, kindness and 

compassion to our children. They 

have responded really well to the 

material introduced. We also back 

this up with ongoing practical 

presentations and support to 

children individually and at 

group time. This is a clear 

strength of the Montessori 

approach, where a child has 

practical demonstrations and 

opportunities to practice often. 

This is especially true for our 

older children, who have “higher 

expectations” of them in the 

Montessori classroom, which they 

rise to exceptionally well. As 

Montessori adults we are 

rewarded each day with practical 

demonstrations of this by our 

children, whether it is their 

comforting a sad friend, making 

morning tea or wrapping a 

present. Dr Montessori asked us 

to shine a light on children’s 

capability and become an 

observer of what they reveal. It is 

no Alice in Wonderland but a real 

world of how the human potential 

is built. We hope you too can 

share some of these observations 

and experiences of your child with 

us. 

Seedevi, Bronwyn, Florence, 

Mary and Pam 
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New entrants 

 

Kia ora katoa! 

As some of you may be aware I 

(Julia) am doing my postgraduate 

diploma in early childhood 

education this year.  As part of 

this I have to take part in 4 

practica and as such have been 

away for four weeks of this term 

on practicum 3 (only one more to 

go!!).  I have missed you!  

However, I have had a fabulous 

time working at a centre that was 

very different from ours and I 

have learned a lot.  I would like 

to say a huge thank you to Mary 

for stepping in and relieving for 

me while I have been away.   

Our class routine remains very 

stable with a focus on practical 

life and craft activities such as 

preparing food for snack; cutting; 

pouring; pricking; hole punching; 

making necklaces; making 

bubbles with a whisk; painting; 

using playdough; stamping; 

sweeping the floor or cleaning 

tables!  We also try and get out 

into the garden whenever 

possible; the weather has to be 

pretty atrocious to stop us!  So, 

with that in mind it would be 

great if your child could come 

prepared with warm layers of 

clothing as well as 2 changes of 

clothes in case they get wet or 

very dirty.  Hats will be 

compulsory from Term 4, though 

useful if the sun is very bright 

and is a good habit to develop 

right now. 

If you have any questions or 

would like to know what your 

child is doing during their time 

with us, please do talk to one of 

us; we’re more than happy to 

chat. 

Julia and Florence 
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The Preschool Council 

The Council is made up of volunteer parents, who govern the Preschool and keep it running smoothly. It is 

responsible for setting the budget, employing teachers, supporting staff, setting policies and agreeing the 

tǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ {ǘǊŀǘŜƎƛŎ ŀƴŘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ tƭŀƴǎΦ  

Council members are also responsible for building safety and maintenance, communications, and fundraising. 

All parents are welcome to attend council meetings. If you are interested in joining the Council, or helping out in 

other ways, contact Nicola Clark in the office on 4759688 or wcmp@xtra.co.nz. 

  

 

 

The Presidentõs 
report 

10 

Hi all, 

  

The Council are currently developing the strategic 

plan, with the capable guidance of Deborah 

Sorensen.  After doing some benchmarking, we 

found the things we wanted to do were rather 

tactical in nature, so we are going through some 

revisions.  

  

While going through the Strategic Plan, the 

council and the staff are also taking the 

opportunity to review the vision and mission 

statements for the preschool.  So if you have any 

thoughts and ideas, do let us know. 

  

Thanks to the great work of Kim Eros, Nicola and 

Florence, the new website is now up and running.  

It’s looking a lot more modern and far easier to 

navigate, but most importantly (from an entirely 

selfish point of view!) it doesn’t require an IT 

degree to make any updates to it!  It is low 

maintenance and user friendly. 

  

I attended an Early Childhood Council workshop 

with Florence on the topic of improving the 

quality of employment responsibilities in 

Kindergartens and care centres last month.  There 

were a few interesting bits and pieces that we can 

take back in terms of updating our policies, and 

the ECC have some great resources that we will 

be able to access for future work. 

  

Enjoy the warm Spring, 

Grant 

 

President:  Grant Humm 

Vice-President:  

Treasurer:  Emma & Michael Mak  

Staff liaison officer:  Rachel Scott 

Enrolments officer:  Marta Karlik-Neale 

Property Officer:  vacant  

Newsletter:  Kirsten Taylor 

Playgroup liaison:  Richard Chapman 

General (website):  Kim Eros 

General (fundraising):  DeAnn Spell  

Parent liaison officer:  

 



 

 

 

 

How current research into the brain links with Montessori philosophy  
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Ongoing work in neuroscience and 

neuropsychology is providing teachers 

with new insights into early brain 

development and learning. In August, 

three teachers from our preschool and a 

number of parents attended a stimulating 

workshop on this subject led by 

psychologist Kathryn Berkett from the 

Brainwave Foundation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kathryn spoke of how sensitive children's 

brains are in the first few years of life, 

echoing Montessori’s observations in her 

book “The Absorbent Mind”, and she 

emphasized the rapid growth of the young 

child’s brain. 

Kathryn stressed the importance of 

providing relationships and environments 

that enable children to develop the 

abilities to self-regulate their emotions, to 

deal with stress and to gain trust and 

confidence in their abilities to explore and 

learn. The question children ask, she said, 

is: “How do I keep myself calm enough to 

engage with the world?” She said self-

regulation and resilience are not inbuilt. 

Resilience is learned by responding to 

appropriate levels of stress and gaining 

skills in regulating responses to it. 

As Montessori teachers we were 

interested in the emphasis placed on self-

regulation … what Montessori called 

normalization. Over one hundred years 

ago Montessori stressed the importance of 

preparing an appropriate environment 

which allowed children independence, 

free choice and responsibility and which 

created children who were calm, focused, 

responsible and self-directed or 

“normalised” learners. She wrote that 

ñThe environment must be rich in 

motives which lend interest to activity and 

invite the child to conduct his own 

experiences.ò  

Today the focus is back on finding 

out what kind of learning 

environments can help children 

become self-regulated, resilient, self-

motivated learners. Children who 

don’t feel safe and who are under 

stress in a learning environment are 

less able to learn. The physiology of 

the stress response includes an 

increase in the heart rate, dilated 

pupils, sweating, a dry mouth and 

extremes in blood pressure. Kathryn 

said current thinking is that children 

gain from experiencing manageable 

challenges/low-level stressful events. 

By coping with these events they 

gain tools to manage stress 

effectively throughout their lives. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kathryn told us that children need to 

practice regulation and learn to calm 

themselves down. Adults have a role 

in supporting the child. When a child 

is stressed, adults should seek to 

calm the child down. Once the child 

is calm the adult can talk to the child 

about the situation. Adults can 

support children by modelling ways 

of managing stressful situations and 

talking to children about ways to 

manage emotions. 

Kathryn added that until children are 

four, hitting, kicking and biting are 

normal behaviors. She said children 

don’t learn to ask for things unless it 

is modelled to them and they have a 

chance to practice and repeat (and 

repeat) the new behavior. She 

reiterated the importance of saying 

what behavior you want to see (rather 

than the behavior you don’t want to 

see). For example if we say donôt run 

on the slippery path, the child sees a 

picture in the brain of someone 

running. And, unsurprisingly, may 

well run…. 

We need to say please walké to put a 

picture of someone walking into the 

child’s brain and we need to model the 

behaviour we want to see by walking 

ourselves or as Montessori said “an 

adult if he is to provide proper 

guidance, must always be calm and act 

slowly so that the child who is 

watching him can clearly see his 

actions in all their particulars.” It also 

helps to reinforce the behaviour by 

talking to the child afterwards and 

underlining the desired behaviour with 

words “It was good to see you 

walking..”.These deceptively simple 

strategies help the child make 

“pictures” and connections in the brain 

and consolidate new behaviours. 

What can teachers and parents do to 

enhance our children’s learning? Three 

of the best things to enhance learning 

are exercise, laughter and singing. 

MariA Montessori spoke of "language 

for communication between minds and 

music for communication between 

souls."  Kathryn Berkett explained that 

movement, laughter and singing all 

create endorphins which enhance the 

production of myelination (the coating 

of the axons of the brain which creates 

faster pathways for information and 

knowledge). It was good to know that 

the movement, music and laughter 

which are such a part of preschool life 

come recommended by cutting-edge 

neuroscience. 

 

 

 

 

 

ñThere is no description no image 

in any book, capable of replacing 

the sight of real trees and all the 

life to be found round them in a 

real forests ñ 

-Maria Montessori 

òEducation is a natural  

process carried out by the 

child and is not acquired 

by listening to words but 

by experiences in the 

environment.ó 

-maria montessori 

“It can be said that the period of 

childhood is an age of ‘inner life’ 

which leads to the developing, 

maturing and perfecting of all the 

faculties.” 

-Maria Montessori 

http://www.dailymontessori.com/montessori-age-0-6-months/
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Noticeboard 
Driveway duty  

We have a drop-off system in place 

to help with the busy morning 

school run. From 9.55am to 9.15am 

two parent monitors are on duty at 

the bottom of the driveway. They 

will escort children into the 

Preschool. This service is parent-run 

and relies on volunteers. 

Please do not drop your child off 

before 8:55am as the door into the 

corridor does not open until 9am.  

Monitors are to be at the Preschool 

by 8:50am. Duties include opening 

the car door, assisting the child to 

exit the car and escorting the child 

into the Preschool foyer.  

Please do not park your car in the 

driveway and walk in with your 

child. It is dangerous. Use the gate 

monitor system instead! 

Every parent/caregiver with a child 

in the morning classes is required to 

sign up to do monitor duties for 

three mornings a term even if your 

child does not yet use the system.  

Montessori 

playgroup 

 

The Montessori-at-Otari 

playgroup is a not-for-profit 

cooperative run by parents. We 

offer a friendly and fun playgroup 

environment for children aged 0-3 

years. A Montessori-trained 

supervisor runs the sessions. We 

have Ministry of Education 

certification and meet on Tuesday 

and Thursday mornings in St 

[ǳƪŜΩǎ IŀƭƭΣ ²ŀŘŜǎǘƻǿƴΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ 

close links with the Preschool and 

our equipment is especially 

chosen for a 0-3 Montessori 

environment. Attending 

playgroup makes the transition to 

Preschool very easy.  

To find out more, or to organise a 

visit, contact Nicola in the 

preschool office on 475 9688 or 

email wcmp@xtra.co.nz. 

 

Morning/afternoon 

tea lists 

Please check the lists in the foyer 

ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊƳΩǎ ǊƻǎǘŜǊΦ 9ǾŜǊȅ 

family has to provide food for 

morning and afternoon teas 

once or twice a year. Thank you. 

 

Working bees  

Every family is required to take 

part in one working bee a year. If 

you are unable to attend your 

session, please swap with 

another parent. Working bees 

normally take place from 9am to 

12 noon. 

We rely on parents to help with 

the annual working bees to clean 

and repair the classrooms, 

equipment and outdoor areas. 

This helps us keep our costs 

down and fees affordable. 

Families that do not wish to take 

part, or do not turn up on the 

day, will be invoiced a $75 non-

participation fee. If you have any 

questions, please contact Nicola. 

in the office on 475 9688. 

 

 

 

If you have any notices for the newsletter, please email:  carolinewood@paradise.net.nz  12 
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